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Spot-A-Thon 

Last week, the whole school came 

together to take on the On the Spot-a-

Thon Challenge. There were five activities, 

10 minutes per activity and one goal; for 

the children to challenge themselves to 

complete as many minutes as possible! 

We had star jumps, burpees, jogging on 

the spot and spotty dogs. 

Unfortunately, we were only able to 

complete four out of the five activities due 

to time constraints but the children were 

fantastic! They faced each activity with 

enthusiasm and determination! It was 

wonderful to see the children supporting 

and encouraging one another with big 

smiles on their faces!  

We have raised an incredible £477! That 

money will go towards helping the 

fantastic charities that Children in Need 

supports!  

 

 

 



 

 

 

Celebration and Redwood Class 

Collective Worship 

Thank you to everyone who joined us for 

our first class led worship of the year.  It 

was lovely to find out so much about the 

learning that has taken place in Redwood 

Class this term. 

 

 

 

 

Reception Places 

Just a reminder that applications for 

Reception places close on 15th January 

2023.  We are currently showing parents 

around the school.  If you know parents 

who are considering schools for their 

children, please do urge them to come in 

and see us.  

 

Wreath Making 

FOOHS are thrilled that one of the wreath 

making workshops has sold out already.  

A few tickets are still available for the 



worshop on Saturday 3rd December 10am-

12:30pm.  £10 a ticket.  Please grab a 

ticket and come along for a lovely festive 

occasion. 

 

Book Review 

Bold Women in Black History  

by Vashti Harrison 

This book is all about black women that 

did good things. You will enjoy reading 

this if you want to learn more about 

amazing women in the world's history. 

Mary Seacole, Diane Abbott, Katherine 

Johnson and Shirley Bassey are just some 

of the heroes you can read about.  

Lila, Year 2 

 

 

Carol Service 

Advance Notice: 

We are aiming to do something different 

this year.  We would like to invite everyone 

to our Carol Service at St Margaretôs in 

Alderton on Thursday 15th December at 

6pm.  All children will be performing in the 

service and the Year 6 will be leading us 

in worship.   

 

National Childrenôs Measurement 

Programme 

The National Childrenôs Measurement 

Programme for Reception and Year 6 will 

take place on 5th January 2023.  

On the same day the Reception children 

will have their vision screening.  Further 

details will follow. 

 

Online Safety 

TikTok is a free social media platform that 

lets users create, share and watch short 

videos ranging anywhere from 15 seconds 

to 10 minutes in duration. The app gained 

notoriety for its viral dances, trends and 

celebrity cameos and can be a creative, 

fun platform for teens to enjoy. Now 

available in 75 languages, it has more 

than a billion active users worldwide (as of 

spring 2022) and is most popular with the 

under-16 age bracket. In fact, a 2022 

Ofcom report found TikTok to be the most-

used social media platform for posting 

content, particularly among young people 

aged 12 to 17. 

In the guide, you'll find tips on a number of 

potential risks such as age-inappropriate 

content, dangerous challenges and 

contact with strangers. 



 

 

 

Half Termly Christian Value 

 

 

 

Church Service in Alderton 

Services this Sunday are: 
  
9.00am       Wormington Advent HC 
          
10.30am     Alderton Advent HC  
 

Rowan Class 

This week in English we have begun a 

non-fiction biography unit on Wilma 

Rudolph. We have looked at the features 

of a biography and tested ourselves to see 

if we can run 100m in the same time. We 

weren't quite as fast!  

In Maths, Year 1 have been busy finding a 

part and using their part whole models to 

help with this. Year 2 have been 

subtracting a 1 digit number from a 2 digit 

number and finding 10 more and 10 less. 

Reception have been looking at the 

number sequence to 10 and working out 

the next number.  

The Reception children have also been 

trying to write a sentence this week!! We 

have been blown away with their writing 

and how hard they have tried to sound out 

simple words.  

 



 

 

 

Elm Class 

This week in English we have continued to 

write about our iRobot Dogs.  The children 

have created imaginative descriptive texts 

using cause and effect language, 

onomatopoeia and they have learned how 

to use effective sentence starters. 

In Maths we have partly focused on our 3, 

4 and 8 times tables, using a variety of 

resources and techniques, including 

repetition and reasoning to reinforce 

learning.  We have definitely seen an 

improvement in everyoneôs fluency ï keep 

up the good work everyone! 

In French the children have been learning 

their numbers to 10.  There has been 

some wonderful Nativity singing this week 

and the children sound amazing!  We are 

looking forward to sharing this with you 

very soon. 

 

Redwood Class 

We have had a very productive week in 

Redwood Class this week.  The children 

have been planning and organising the 

class assembly and were very excited to 

show their learning journey so far this year 

to parents and other children. They 

decided which topics to include; of course 

glockenspiels had to be involved!  

In Maths this week we have been 

comparing, simplifying and converting 

fractions. The children have shown a good 

understanding of fractions and once again 

highlighted how important times 

tables are.  

In English we edited and presented our 

final report on Mount Everest and they 

were fantastic! We have now moved onto 

our new narrative writing topic.  The 

children selected a mystery focus and this 

is most definitely a mystery!  

In PE we applied all our skills 

developed so far to play sitting volleyball 

with balloons.  This increased the need for 

good communication and balance to play 

effectively together. In DT we explored 

different processed foods, investigating if 

the type and number of ingredients had an 

impact on the shelf life of a product. In 

History, the focus was resistance, revolt 

and refusal bringing us to the end of our 

engage stage of learning.  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

House Points 

House point totals for this week: 

Ashdown 71 

Sherwood 82 

Dean 108 

 

Class Attendance 

Rowan Class 97.1% 

Elm Class 92.9% 

Redwood Class 98.5% 

 

Stars of the Week 

Rowan Class: 

Star of the Week - Teddy for trying hard to 

blend sounds in words 

Value of the Week - Yesa for persevering 

to write a sentence using the sounds you 

know 

Elm Class: 

Star of the Week - Evelyn for her 

enthusiasm in all that she does 

Value of the Week - Penny for her respect 

for everyone around her. 

Redwood Class: 

Star of the Week -. Lola showing 

huge improvement in presentation of an 

engaging report.  

Value of the Week - Alana fantastic art 

work matching colours  

 

Diary Dates 

Please be aware that these may be 

subject to change. 

 


